WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC July 2, 1991

Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/Unit 251 President. There were ?? members present

Minutes from the June 4th 6th meeting were read and approved

The Treasure's report was read and approved.

OLD BUSINESS

There was a reminder of Volcano Days BINGO September 27th, 28th, and 29th at Mountwood Park

There was a reminder of the County Wide Disaster drill to be held at WVU/P July 13th

There was a reminder of the Parkersburg Homecoming BINGO games which will be August 16th, 17th, and 18th. Also Leo Unit 259 needs a list of operators to provide communications for the Half Marathon and parade line-up

Ken gave a report on the activities at the Vienna Freedom Festival. Some of the money we got from the BINGO games went to purchase a battery for the remote receiver at the St Marys tower site. Those helping with the BINGO games were: Bill Unit 254, Judy Unit 255, Duane Unit 260, Karen Unit 261, Ivan Unit 263, Dot Unit 268, and Jenny Unit 278

There was a reminder of the Telephone Company Pioneers Walk for the Homeless August 3rd

There was a reminder of the FEMA SARA Title III disaster drill to be held September 7th

A report was given about the third annual river sweep. Those helping with the activity were: Ivan Unit 263, Dick Unit 264, Don Unit 269, Bill Unit 254, Karen Unit 261, and Aaron Unit 276

Don N8ILO/Unit 269, says his 444.100 Mhz repeater is working good and welcomes anyone to use it

There was a reminder and discussion about the Volcano Days BINGO that will be held September 27th, 28th, and 29th at Mountwood Park.

NEW BUSINESS

Ken Unit 251 reported on equipment out of the Jackson County Amateur Radio Club transmitter building. Stolen was a Kenwood TM-221A transceiver, S/N 9040330, a Kenwood TM-3530A transceiver, S/N 7100095, an Astron RS-20A 12 volt power supply and two Pac-Com Tiny 2 Packet Radio Controllers. If you have any information you can get in contact with Clark at 273-4680 in Ravenswood

A work party is needed to start taking the body off of the

communications trailer

We have contacted by the Multiple Sclerosis Foundation to help provide communications for a bike tour. The bike tour will be a two day event starting in Charleston and ending at North Bend State Park. The tour will be 150 miles long and be on September 14th and 15th. Those wanting to help can get with Duane Unit 260

The Wood County Fire School is scheduled for September 21st and 22nd. The fire school will be held at the Parkersburg South High School. The fire school committee wants us to handle the communications as we have done in the past. It won't be near as hard as before since they will be using the new High Band fire repeater

Ken Unit 251 says he has plans to go to the St Marys tower site and get the St. Marys Remote receiver back on the air. It has been off since the Mid Ohio Amateur Radio Valley Club disassembled the repeater system.

THOSE IN ATTENDANCE